

## **DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY**

OFFICE OF NAVAL RESEARCH 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET SUITE 1425 ARLINGTON, VA 22203-1995

IN REPLY REFER TO

August 21, 2017

Ms. Shelly L. Benson, Director Office of Governmental Costing University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign 1901 South First Street (Suite C, MC-685) Champaign, IL 61820

SUBJECT: UIUC FY 2018 Tuition Remission Rates

Dear Ms. Benson:

In UIUC's correspondence dated May 15, 2017, UIUC requested approval of a tuition remission rate for FY 2018 (July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018). This rate will be reviewed by DCAA for reasonableness and compliance. Subject to change resulting from the results of audit, the following rate is approved for pricing and billing for FY 2018:

FY 2018 Tuition Remission Rate:

64.0%

Allocation Base:

Salaries and wages of graduate assistants

with tuition waivers

Upon receipt of DCAA's audit report, any audit recommendations will be resolved and may result in adjustments to these rates and billing adjustments.

UIUC is expected to monitor this rate and disclose to the Government any significant changes which would require adjustment to the rate. This rate may be changed at any time upon agreement of UIUC and the Government or unilaterally by the Government.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (703) 696-5755 or e-mail address at beth.snyder@navy.mil.

Sincerely,

Beth A. Snyder Contracting Officer

Indirect Cost Branch

Copy to:

ONR Chicago

DCAA Chicago Branch